
Subject: HUD CMS Developer Alert: Fiscal Year 2022 Reference Now Available 

HUD CMS Developers: 

The HCS/ARM systems have been set up for Fiscal Year 2022. The FY 2022 Reference value (id=28) is 
now available in the ARM v6 Web Service. You will have to invoke the method 
"refreshAllReferenceItemsInCache" (or "refreshReferenceItemCache" with referenceId=28) to 
receive the reference value for FY 2022. This only needs to be done once. 

ARM v6 Web Service: 
 https://arm.hud.gov:9001/ARM/ARM
https://arm.hud.gov:9001/ARMReference/ARMReference 

Please let me know if you have any questions. 

Best Regards, 

Theresa Houck 
HUD HCS/ARM Support Team 

Date: 10/01/2021
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